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No feedback received 
since Nov 20, 2020
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Title: Support parenting needs of employees

Dear Deanne and Ilene,

We are writing with respect to the feedback item that the UEC quality of life committee has received on supporting 

employee's parenting needs.

The specific feedback says "As heard on the PPD meeting, there was a strong complaint on not allowing Weather Diff to 

be charged for parenting purposes. This complaint also probably belongs here, and we should reinforce it to the 

Directorate representative on our next meeting." As we have discussed in the UEC meetings, we understand that pay code 

guidelines are set by DOE directly, there is not much flexibility in changing them. HR as asked managers and 

department heads to be as flexible as possible with people with childcare responsibilities.

On the other hand, we have learned that Argonne has a care-giving donation program that allows employees to donate the 

time into a child-care time pool to be used by employees in need. We are writing to ask Fermilab to consider setting 

up a similar program to better support employee's parenting needs. Please let us know what you think!

Aleena and Yuanyuan, on behalf of the UEC quality of life subcommittee
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